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Ms Campo’s news.... 
 

 
As we approach the point of almost one month since the collision involving our school bus, I would like to continue to acknowledge the wonderful 
community surrounding our school.  We have had such heart-warming support from so many and this has allowed us to focus on supporting our children 
and their families. It has been lovely to see our kids returning to school and to observe the joy shown by our children, their families and our staff as the 
children return for visits or return to school.  We are looking forward to having everyone back at school very soon!   

 
 
 
There are two ways to donate to the Exford PS cause –   

• Through TLC Kids and these funds will be used to support the families of children who were involved in the bus accident (e.g. household 
bills) - these funds include the fundraising linked to Neil Mitchell  

o I am working with our families to gain consent to provide their information to TLC Kids and then the affected families can apply 
directly to TLC Kids for financial assistance. 

o (The consent to share information form was sent home to the families of the children who were on the Weir Views bus on Tuesday 16 
May.) 

• To Exford PS – to provide additional therapies to support all our students as we recover (for example, for additional psychology and 
physiotherapy specialists and therapy dogs) 

o All these funds need to be deposited through Melton PS who are completing all the financial steps for donations to schools – these 
funds will then all be transferred to Exford PS for our use.  

o The Department has set up a financial team to oversee the deposits and their transfer to us and then will support us with expending 
the funds. 

 

Thanks to everyone who has donated money into our Exford fundraising jar - $569.80 has been raised.  Thank you again to Ella in Year 2 who came up 
with the idea to place a donation jar in our office.  

 
 
 
Please note that TAC will cover all the medical costs for the affected children – we urge all families to make a claim (even if your child was only mildly 
injured or had no physical injury).  The children may require support for both physical and psychological injuries in the time to come and making a claim 
now is important. Please contact TAC on 1300 654 329 to speak to a claims advisor. Families of the affected children should also make a TAC claim. 
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Coming up 

Recovery 

• Term 3 Planning Week – classes taken by our specialist teachers. 

o Tuesday 13 – Year 1-2 teaching team 
o Wednesday 14 – Year 3-4 teaching team and Monsieur 

Mouhamad 
o Thursday 15 – Year 5-6 teaching team 
o Friday 16 – Year Prep teaching team and Ms Mastrop and Mr 

Patty 
o Thursday 22 – Mr Jenner and Ms Littlewood 

 

• Tuesday 13 June 
o Year 1 – 2 Visiting Author – money and form due through XUNO 

• Thursday 15 June - Year 1 – 2 Visiting Author incursion. 

• Friday 16 June – Smoking Healing Ceremony at Assembly – 2:50 pm 
start time 

 

Fundraising  

Traffic Accident Commission (TAC) 

http://www.exfordps.vic.edu.au/
mailto:exford.ps@education.vic.gov.au


 

  

 

 

We were comforted by the combined visit of the 

Premier Dan Andrews, the Minister for Education 

Natalie Hutchins and our local Member of Parliament 

Steve McGhie, who all visited us on the afternoon of 

Friday 26 May.  We spoke about our children and their recovery, the wonderful efforts of 

our community. We also spoke at length about the political action needed to bring about 

changes to the road and speed conditions in the Melton district and how we needed their 

support to expedite change.  We have had similar conversations with the team from Melton 

Council, about our local school area specifically and the wider district.   
 

 

 

 

All Victorian schools will undertake the Respectful Relationships program - Exford PS will 

join the latest intake of schools.   

Respectful Relationships whole school approach (education.vic.gov.au) 
 

Resilience, Rights and Respectful Relationships is a suite of teaching and learning 

materials for Foundation to Year 12.  

The resources have been developed by experts from Deakin University and the University 
of Melbourne. These age -appropriate resources support curriculum delivery and include 
lesson plans and activities that help students learn and practise social skills and apply them 
in a positive way to learning, life and relationships. 
 

The materials cover eight social and emotional learning topics to support the delivery of 
respectful relationships content through the Victorian curriculum.  
The resources support a whole of school approach to creating equal and respectful 
attitudes, behaviours, structures and practices across the school culture and ethos. 
 

Taking a whole-school approach is about embedding a culture of respect and equality 
across an entire school community, from our classrooms to staffrooms, sporting fields, fetes 
and social events. This approach leads to positive impacts on students ’ academic 
outcomes, mental health, classroom behaviour, and relationships between teachers. 
 

The resource kit provides tools, advice and strategies to guide Respectful Relationships 
leading and partner schools through a framework implementing the six core elements of the 
Respectful Relationships whole-school approach: 
 

Six core elements of the Respectful Relationships whole-school approach 

• Leadership and commitment 

• School culture and learning 

• Professional learning 

• Teaching and learning 

• Community partnerships 

• Support for staff and students 

The Resilience, Rights and Respectful Relationships (RRRR) learning materials cover 
eight topics of Social and Emotional Learning across all levels of primary and secondary 
education. 

Topic 1 – Emotional Literacy            
Topic 2 – Personal Strengths  
Topic 3 – Positive Coping        
Topic 4 – Problem Solving 

Topic 5 – Stress Management     
Topic 6 – Help Seeking 
Topic 7 – Gender Identity                  
Topic 8 – Positive Gender Relations  

 
 

 

 

Thank you to all the parents that have created their XUNO account.  If you haven’t received 
your ‘Welcome Email’ and are still to set up your XUNO account, please contact our office. 
 

For those children in Years 1 – 2, you will have received an event invitation for the ‘Visiting 
Author - Heath McKenzie' incursion.   All payment and permission slips are now submitted 
through XUNO.  
 

Please complete the 3 steps below:  

 

   

Term 2 
 

 

Thursday 15 June   

• Year 1 – 2 Visiting Author incursion  
 
Gallery Building Renovation 
To enable our builders to begin the Gallery 
building’s renovation earlier than scheduled, our 
Gallery classes will relocate into the Library and 
the Mod 5 classroom in the Assembly area. 
 

The Library has been packed up and a large bulk 
loan placed in each classroom.  
 

Removalists will move all the classroom contents 
on Wednesday 21 June and our four classes 
(Year 3-4 Micallef, Year 5-6 Fyfe, Higgins and 
Mounsey) will remain in these rooms until the 
completion of the Senior Learning Building at the 
end of 2023. 
 

The Gallery will be renovated to house our new 
Library (which will take up two classrooms and 
half of the Gallery space), a Science and 
Technology classroom and a food preparation 
classroom. 
 
Friday 23 June 

• Pyjama Day – children and staff! 

• End of Term 2 – 2:30 pm dismissal 
o School holidays – Monday 26 June – 

Friday 7 July 
 
Dates to be rescheduled 

• Life Education Program 

• Year 5 – 6 Swimming Program 

• Year 3-4 Melbourne Museum and IMAX 
Excursion 

• MPSSA Sports events 
 

Please note that we have postponed these 
events to remove bus travel for our children until 
they have had a chance to recover.  
 

 
Our Semester One reports will be released later 
– with them due to our Leadership team in the 
fortnight after the Term 2 holidays and will be 
sent home for parents on Thursday 10 August. 
We thank you for your understanding. 
 

Term 3 
 

Monday 10 July  

• Term 3 begins for staff and students 

• Wednesday 26 July – Bunnings Activity Day 
for our students 

• Thursday 10 August – Semester One 
student reports will be sent home 

• Friday 11 August – Police in Schools 
Program (Year 3-6 classes) 

 

 

2023 dates to  

remember 

 

XUNO – Welcome Email 

Resilience, Rights and Respectful Relationships Program 

Special visitors 

https://www.education.vic.gov.au/school/teachers/teachingresources/discipline/capabilities/personal/Pages/respectfulrelapproach.aspx


 
  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Submitting an absence for your child 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Step One   

Log into your Parent Portal 

You will see the following Dashboard 

Select ‘Attendance Today’ 

Student One Student Two 

Toggle between your children 

Student 

One 

 

Student 

Two 

 

Step Two 

Click on ‘Send absence note 

 

XUNO – Logging an absence 



 

 

 

 

                       

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Step Five 

• Repeat for any school age siblings.  

Step Three 

Select ‘Send a note for future absence’ 

Student One Student Two 

 

 

Select today’s date – or the date range of your child’s 

absence. 

Tick AM / PM - Class attendance (Class Absence only) 

Make sure you tick both AM and PM for a full day’s absence 

This is for BUS CHILDREN ONLY, please don’t complete this 

section if your child does not use the bus 

 

Fill in ‘Reason given’ and select ‘Save’ 

 

Student Three 

Student 1 



 

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Office News 

Fundraising News 

Uniform / Lost Property – a reminder to ensure all uniform items are clearly marked with your child’s name, this enables us to 

return items to your child without delay. 

Asthma & Anaphylaxis Plans – A reminder to return your child’s Asthma and / or Anaphylaxis plans back to the Office.  If you 

have misplaced this document, please call Mrs Kelly in the Office. 

 

 

Our Fundraising efforts work hand in hand with our school’s ICT 

budget to provide our kids with access to Reading Eggs, and 

iPads. 

We will hold a range of fun fundraising activities throughout the 

year, some are traditional parts of our Fundraising approach and 

these happen each year. 

• Term 4 – End of year Raffle and Christmas Concert BBQ 

 

 

Our 2023 target is…  

$5,000 - $10,000. 

Our Tally so far… $5,079.60 

Easter Raffle $1,654.60 

Furniture Sales $3,425.00 

 

CLASS Art PE LOTE (French) Science 

Prep Akamatis Wednesday Friday Wednesday Thursday 

Prep Smyth Wednesday Friday Wednesday Thursday 

Year 1-2 Ambrose Thursday Wednesday Monday Monday 

Year 1-2 Roe Thursday Wednesday Monday Monday 

Year 1-2 Romanski Monday Monday Tuesday Wednesday 

Year 1-2 Talevski Monday Monday Wednesday Wednesday 

Year 3-4 Jones Monday Tuesday Monday Friday 

Year 3-4 Micallef Tuesday Monday Monday Friday 

Year 3-4 Monagle Monday Monday Tuesday Wednesday 

Year 5-6 Fyfe Tuesday Wednesday Tuesday Thursday 

Year 5-6 Higgins Tuesday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday 

Year 5-6 Mounsey Wednesday Tuesday Tuesday Thursday 

 

APPLICATIONS CLOSE SOON 

Prep applications will also 

close at the end of this term 

https://www.education.vic.gov.au/Documents/a

bout/programs/CSEF_application_form.pdf 

 

https://www.education.vic.gov.au/Documents/about/programs/CSEF_application_form.pdf
https://www.education.vic.gov.au/Documents/about/programs/CSEF_application_form.pdf


 

 

  

 To our students who celebrated their birthday 26 May – 8 June 

Did you know that: 

When children regularly arrive late, they miss out on so much: 

• They miss on the lovely morning meet and greet that connects children to their classmates, staff and classroom 

environment and is an important part of children feeling that they belong 

• We schedule literacy and numeracy for our morning lessons – so regular lateness means that children are missing critical 

learning 

• The opportunity to prepare for the school day (including changing their Take Home book for reading that night) 

 

Please help your child to arrive on time for and to be at school EVERY day.  

 

Please make sure that your child is only absent if they are unwell – EVERY day at school counts. 

 

If your child has missed 5 days or less this school year. 

This will support your child to achieve their best at school – academically and personally.  

If your child has missed more than 10 days this school year. 

The amount of time your child is missing will impact on their learning and their friendships.  

 

CAUTION - If your child has missed more than 15 days this school year - your child is missing so much time from 

school that it will be extremely difficult for them to keep up with their learning, their friendships and to feel connected 

to school.  

A reminder that all holiday absences require an Absence Learning Plan, developed with your child’s teacher and signed by the 
Principal or Assistant Principal to cover your child’s absence. 
 
Please make sure that you use the FlexiSchools app or email the school directly on exford.ps@education.vic.gov.au – all 
student absences must be explained in writing.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

We love celebrating birthdays at school, making a fuss over the child who is 

celebrating and (individually wrapped store-bought) birthday treats are 

always welcome! We also love for birthday children to visit us in the Office 

for a sticker and birthday song. 

Having birthdays at school is a very special event and if your child is absent 

on their birthday, they miss out on all the fuss made over them. 

Chloe, Noah. C, Angad, Charnjot, Ariah, Alyce, Gurman, Ella. C, 

Saraiya, Aviraj, Reign and Avlyn. 

 

Happy Birthdays!! 

Attendance – Every moment of every day counts 

mailto:exford.ps@education.vic.gov.au


 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 



 

  



 



 

  



 

 

 



 



 

 

 



 

  



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 


